Good morning.

Welcome to Tokyo and to the Nippon Foundation!

We will now start the  UN Expert Group Meeting on Building Inclusive Society and Development through Promoting ICT Accessibility : Emerging Issues and Trends which has been organized by UNDESA、UNIC　Tokyo and The Nippon Foundation.

My name is Yasunobu Ishii, and I am the Director of Disability Programs here at The Nippon Foundation. 

Before we begin the plenary session, let us start with the welcoming remarks from the representatives of the 3 organizations. 

First, we will have Mr. Yohei Sasakawa, Chairman of The Nippon Foundation to give his welcoming remarks. As the WHO Goodwill Ambassador for Leprosy Elimination and the Goodwill Ambassador of Japan for the Human Rights of People Affected by Leprosy , he has been calling for the elimination of discrimination against people with leprosy and advocating for their rights. He has also been active in various initiatives to support people with disabilities. 

Now, let me introduce our second speaker, Ms. Mari Yamashita.

Ms. Yamashita is Director of the United Nations Information Centre (UNIC) in Tokyo since July 2010.  Since she joined UN, she served UN in various important positions including Head of the Political Affairs Office in the UN Mission in Nepal (UNMIN).  She aoso servied as Team Leader for South-east Asia and the Pacific in the Department of Political Affairs, focusing on good offices efforts in Myanmar, Fiji, Timor-Leste, ASEAN relations and mediation support (2007-2010).  As Political Officer for Southern Africa (2001-2007), her responsibilities included providing support to the Secretary-General’s Special Representatives for Angola, Northern Uganda and Zimbabwe.
Our Third speaker, Ms. Akiko Ito is Chief of the Secretariat for the Convention on the Rights of Persons with Disabilities and UN/Focal Point on Disability. She is also a Departmental Focal Point for Women of the Department of Economic and Social Affairs of the United Nations.  She has extensively lectured and published on issues concerning disability and human rights at the United Nations. Previously, she worked in Legal Affairs Section of the United Nations Drug Control Program in Vienna, Austria.

